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October 13, 2020 

 

PIKE COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT 

DISTRCT FACILITIES PLAN HEARING REPORT* 

 

A public hearing was held at the Pike County Board of Education Central Office on Tuesday, 

October 13, 2020, at 5:30 p.m. (local time). The purpose of the public hearing was to propose a 

new District Facility Plan developed by the Pike County Local Planning Committee. The Local 

Planning Committee (LPC) voted 12-0 in favor of the proposed new plan and the Board voted 3-0 

to approve the new plan. 

 

There were no members of the public present at the hearing exclusive of the hearing officer 

individual(s) in attendance. D. Scott Noel, Vice President – Summit Architectural Services, 

served as the locally-appointed hearing officer. District personnel were present at the hearing 

included, Tina Adkins, Barry Birchfield, Jimmy Tackett, Reed Adkins - Superintendent, Ireland 

Blankenship – Bd Member, Stephanie Lowe – Bd Member, Shane Hurley – Bd. Member, Nancy 

Grubb, Nick Coleman and Freddie Bowling. 

 
COMMENTS 

 

Scott Noel, board appointed hearing officer called the public hearing to order, then outlined the 

purpose of the hearing and the hearing procedures in accordance with 702 KAR 1:001. It was 

explained that those persons wishing to speak would be given the opportunity and that written 

statements would be accepted. All considerations will be made available to the Kentucky Board 

of Education via the hearing officer's report. The hearing officer read the proposed new District 

Facility Plan which includes; 

Current and Long Range Organization Plans of: PS-5, PS-6, PS-8, 6-8, 6-12, 7-12 and 9-12. 

All (21) School Facilities shall remain in Permanent Status for this planning cycle unless revised 

or amended thereafter. 

(3) Schools are noted to receive Major Renovations as Priority 1c. 

(8) Schools are noted to receive Doors and Hardware Upgrades to comply with Senate Bill-1 as 

Priority 1e. 

(11) Schools are noted to receive Major Renovations as Priority 2c. 

(12) Facilities are noted to receive Life Safety upgrades as Priority 2e 

(12) Facilities are noted to receive handicap accessibility upgrades as Priority 2f. 

(2) Management Support Facilities are noted to receive Major Renovations as Priority 4. 

 
These Renovations and Upgrades bring the District Need for Facilities to $66,040,134.00, which 

may be completed with restricted funds as they become available. 

 

(5) Schools are noted to receive renovations, additions and upgrades as Priority 5, Discretionary 

Construction Projects for projects that may be completed, but shall not be completed utilizing 

restricted funds. 

 

The floor was opened to those who wished to make a statement. 

No Public were in attendance, no statements were taken. 
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RECOMMENDATIONS 

 

It is recommended that the new District Facility Plan developed by the Pike County Schools 

Local Planning Committee and adopted by the Pike County Board of Education be approved as 

the District Facility Plan for the Pike County School District. A copy of the new plan is attached. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

D. Scott Noel, Hearing Officer 

Vice President – Summit Architectural Services 

 
cc: Gary Leist, KDE Project Manager 

Public Hearing Agenda 

Planning File 

 
 

Attachments: Pike County School District Facility Plan 

 

*This document is presented to KDE as submitted by the district-appointed hearing officer. 
 


